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Scituate — 

It was so encouraging to see the Mariner's enthusiastic response to providing coverage and publicity to the newly formed Scituate C.O.R.S.E. Foundation (Community of Resources for Special Education) in last Thursday's front-page article. The special needs population does not always get the spotlight of attention and this positive article will be the start of many exciting opportunities for our community to make a difference in the lives of these students. The Scituate C.O.R.S.E. Foundation will benefit all eligible Scituate students with special needs, ages 3 through 21 years of age.

I think it is important to clarify my perspective on the provision of school services to each special needs student in Scituate. Each student who meets eligibility requirements for special education services is provided with an Individual Education Plan. This IEP is customized to address each student's special needs and stipulates required services. Given current town and state budget constraints, the school struggles financially to do the best they can to provide supplementary services beyond those required by law. From my own experience, the services they provide are very good and the staff tries very hard to customize available resources to maximize my son's performance.

Given the current fiscal situation however, there are few supplements available in special education programming that could really have a tremendous impact on these students. A child with special needs has the ability to achieve so much - with the proper supports, many can actually become fully functioning students barely distinguishable from their peers. We have a responsibility to try to make that happen - for the good of the child, the family, our community, and in the long-term, society. This is why fundraising is necessary to assist the schools in serving this student population. Unfortunately, unless one's life has been touched by a child with special needs, it is difficult for some to empathize with the importance of this.

All Scituate school students will benefit from alternative special education funding since the cost of special education services will continue to grow, as more children in the community are diagnosed. I would advocate that we as parents work in collaboration with the schools to assist them in providing services to allow every child within the Scituate public school system to become the most successful adult contributor he or she can be. Thank you for your support.

Tracy Johnston, co-chairman

Scituate C.O.R.S.E. Foundation

